Board Report for 10/24/2018
CERT Testing took place October 2nd
	Fall CERT Benchmarks
	9th
	10th
	11th

	English
	12
	15
	18

	Math
	17
	19
	19

	Reading
	17
	20
	20

	Science
	18
	21
	23



9th grade
79% of the Students met or exceeded the benchmark in English
34% of the Students met or exceeded the benchmark in Math
42% of the Students met or exceeded the benchmark in Reading
25% of the Students met or exceeded the benchmark in Science
10th grade
60% of the Students met or exceeded the benchmark in English
0% of the Students met or exceeded the benchmark in Math
35% of the Students met or exceeded the benchmark in Reading
6% of the Students met or exceeded the benchmark in Science
11th grade
12% of the Students met or exceeded the benchmark in English
8% of the Students met or exceeded the benchmark in Math
15% of the Students met or exceeded the benchmark in Reading
0% of the Students met or exceeded the benchmark in Science

· The following admissions counselors have visited DHS in October

· Eastern Kentucky University
· Northern Kentucky University
· Morehead State University

· Mrs. Embry met with fellow DHS alumnus, Nikita Gross, on Oct. 4th.  Nikita has generously offered to photograph and print portraits for all graduating seniors.  Photo sessions are currently scheduled to take place April 9-11, 2019. 
· Mrs. Embry attended ABRI’s Trauma Informed Care training on Oct. 10th.  She is currently collaborating with Ms. Harris and Ms. Lukens to help DHS become a Trauma Sensitive School.  The goal is to train all staff on identifying symptoms of trauma exposed children and implementing school-based strategies to help trauma exposed children.

· A KHEAA representative met with seniors and parents on October 3rd to assist students in completing the 2019-2020 FAFSA.

· A Recruiting Officer from the National Guard visited Brad Campbell’s History classes to co-teach lessons on US military involvement in world wars.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]A representative from Herff Jones will visit DHS next Monday, Oct. 29th with information about class rings, graduation caps, gowns, announcements, etc.

· The KHEAA College Road Show bus will be on campus next Monday, Oct. 29th to help all juniors register for KHEAA accounts, learn more about paying for higher education, check their KEES balance, etc.

· The first district ACT test will be held next Tuesday, Oct. 30th – we have 65 juniors and seniors registered to take the test.






